
                   
            

 

 

  
            

 
 

 
              
       
         
              

 

 
  

 
      

 
 

    
 

 
  
 
  
  

 
 

 
           

 
 

 
 

 
  

 
 
 
 
 

          
                       
       

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Army Corps 
of Engineers ® 

Rock Island District 

POC:  James Kelley, Telephone:  309/794-5373 
james.c.kelley@usace.army.mil 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
Subject:  Informational Public Notice for: Date: December 20, 2021 

        Holiday Harbor Inc. 

CEMVR-RD-2021-0409       Section 10 

US Army Corps of Engineers 

1. Informational Public Notice for: Application for a Barge Fleeting project from Holiday Harbor
Inc., c/o Mr. Richard Hamm,17012 Holiday Harbor Lane, Rome, Illinois  61562. 

2. Project Location: 

− IL-Chillicothe USGS quad sheet. 
− Section 5, Township 28 North, Range 3 West.   
− Chillicothe Island, Chillicothe, Peoria County, Illinois 61523 
− Datum NAD-83.  UTM Zone 16, Northing: 4532000.28, Easting: 291021.42.    
− Latitude: 40.912426. Longitude:  -89.481443.  Illinois River mile 180-180.7. 

3. Information Public Notice: 

a. This informational notice is being issued to inform the public that the permit application for the
Holiday Harbor, Inc. barge fleeting project, CEMVR-RD-2021-0409, has been withdrawn. The 
application was withdrawn because the Corps did not receive the required data relevant to the permit
application and was not able to evaluate the requested information. 

b. No public hearing will be held since this proposed project is no longer an active permit
application. The purpose of holding a public hearing would be to gather information necessary for the 
Corps’ public interest decision that may not otherwise be available. 

Mr. Trevor E. Popkin  
Chief, Eastern Branch

   Regulatory Division 

https://291021.42
https://4532000.28
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